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REQUEST FOR TRAFFIC CONTROL INVESTIGATION/IMPROVEMENT

TODAY'S DATE: 3/9/25 DATE PROBLEM NOTED: Since | moved here (11/29/24)

APPLICANT’S NAME— TIME OF DAY: 11:00Pm AM/PM
woiess S - v -vs i v

() Weather (0) Road Surface Condition
O Hedges/Trees (0) Street Lighting
TELEPHONE: (] i [0} Others No stop sign at intersection and hendges/rock wall are blocking visual.

(W).

At the intersection of Hillcrest Dr and Marylhurst Dr, Hillcrest Dr does not have a stop sign. Neither does one side of Marylhurst Dr (Has right-away).
LOCATION OF PROBLEM:

This means if you are coming from the West on Marylhurst Dr, you are the only one stopping. To ensure you can see the fast traffic coming down South Hillcrest Dr,

you have to pull forward half-way into the intersection, especially in a lower car, where the rock wall and hedges also block view.

REQUEST: | would like a stop sign put in on South Hillcrest Dr. where it meets Marylhurst Dr. In addition to the issues with visibility,

this would also help slow down people speeding down the hill (which is often icy at this area coming to the steep hill)

It would also remind people on South Hillcrest to stop before turning left, since Marylhurst Dr westbound has right-away there.

REASON REQUESTED Being new to the area, it gave me fresh perspective at this intersection. Both my wife and | have struggled with not

being ablt to safely view the intersection, or to properly do so means inching forward enough to where we are almost half-way

into the intersection. That combined with some speeding cars coming from S. hillcrest has given us room for pause,

but we worry for others who are new to the area as well.

ADDITIONAL COMMENTS: | realize that the property near the intersection with the stone wall and hedge may be a part of the problem,

but in a car that is low to the ground, it seems that while trimming/taking out shrubs may help, | don't believe it would

completely give full visualization of the intersection, but | wouldn't mind if the property was notified as well.

Thank you for completing this informational form. Your input is an important part of analyzing the above
described problem. City Staff will review your request and conduct the necessary investigations. Please use
the back of this form for a sketch or diagram as appropriate.

Please return to: Attn: Jeff Randall Phone: (503) 742-6091
Public Works Department e-mail: jrandall@westlinnoregon.gov
City of West Linn
4100 Norfolk Street

West Linn, OR 97068
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